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ITEM 1.01   ENTRY INTO A MATERIAL DEFINITIVE AGREEMENT 
 
(a) As reported below in Item 5.02 of this Form 8-K, on May 18, 2006, Janice 
Klettner was appointed Chief Accounting Officer, effective May 18, 2006. The 
material terms of Ms. Klettner's employment with the Company are summarized in 
Exhibit 10.1 to this Form 8-K. 
 
ITEM 5.02   DEPARTURE OF DIRECTORS OR PRINCIPAL OFFICERS; ELECTION OF DIRECTORS; 
            APPOINTMENT OF PRINCIPAL OFFICERS 
 
On May 18, 2006, Janice Klettner, 45, formerly Avon Products' Vice President, 
Corporate Controller from 1998-2005, joined ITT Industries, Inc. as its Chief 
Accounting Officer. Ms. Klettner was employed by Avon Products in 1985 and prior 
to her position as Avon's Vice President, Corporate Controller, Ms. Klettner was 
Vice President, Enterprise Risk Management and held various other financial 
positions of increasing responsibility in accounting, financial planning, 
forecasting, treasury and process redesign at Avon Products. 
 
In her position as Chief Accounting Officer, Ms. Klettner will receive an annual 
salary of $275,000, a sign on payment of $50,000 payable in a lump sum and will 
be eligible for a 2006 target bonus in accordance with the approved parameters 
of the Company's Annual Incentive Plan for performance year 2006 calculated at 
40% of base salary. This discretionary bonus is based on company and individual 
performance. 
 
Ms. Klettner will also be eligible to participate in the Company's Long Term 
Incentive Award Program for 2006. She was granted a total target long-term 
incentive award of $325,000 for 2006 which is comprised as follows: 



 
One-half in the form of a $162,500 target award under the ITT Industries 1997 
Long Term Incentive Plan (the "1997 Plan"). The measurement period for this long 
term award will be January 1, 2006 through December 31, 2008. Payment, if any, 
will be made in January, 2009. The ultimate value of this award will be 
determined based on ITT Industries' Total Shareholder Return (TSR) relative 
performance as measured against the S&P Industrials, in accordance with the 
terms of the 1997 Plan, administrative rules and award documents. One-fourth of 
the total award, 1,527 shares ($81,250), will be in the form of ITT Industries' 
restricted stock awarded under the ITT Industries 2003 Equity Incentive Plan 
(the "2003 Plan"), granted May 19, 2006. These shares will be subject to a 
three-year period of restriction, subject to continued employment and the terms 
of the 2003 Plan. 
 
One-fourth of the total award, 6,165 options ($81,250), will be in the form of a 
non-qualified stock option award granted May 19, 2006 under the 2003 Plan. The 
option exercise price will be the closing price of ITT Industries common shares 
on the date of grant. These options will vest in one-third cumulative annual 
installments and will expire seven years from date of grant, subject to 
continued employment and terms of the 2003 Plan. 
 
Finally, Ms. Klettner, as an at will employee, will be eligible to receive the 
other benefits typically afforded other executive officers of the Company. 
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Mr. Robert J. Pagano, Jr., formerly Vice President and Corporate Controller, and 
Chief Accounting Officer, was appointed Vice President, Finance with 
responsibility for annual financial planning, financial forecasts and internal 
management reports. 
 
A full summary of Ms. Klettner's employment terms with the Company is attached 
as Exhibit 10.1 to this Form 8-K, as is the Company's press release dated May 
23, 2006. 
 
ITEM 9.01   FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND EXHIBITS 
 
(d)  Exhibits 
 
10.1 Terms of employment for Chief Accounting Officer. 
99.1 Press Release dated May 23, 2006 
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                                    SIGNATURE 
 
     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the 
registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the 
undersigned hereunto duly authorized. 
 
                                             ITT INDUSTRIES, INC. 
 
 
                                             By:   /s/ Kathleen S. Stolar 
                                                   ----------------------------- 
                                                   Kathleen S. Stolar 
 
                                             Its:  Vice President, Secretary 
                                                   and Associate General Counsel 
Date: May 23, 2006 
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                                                                    Exhibit 10.1 
 
                   JANICE KLETTNER - SUMMARY EMPLOYMENT TERMS 
 
     o    Annual Base Salary: $275,000 annually, payable in bi-weekly 
          installments. 
 
     o    Sign on payment: $50,000 to be paid in a lump sum during first month 
          of employment. This payment will be subject to tax withholding. 
 
     o    Annual Incentive: Eligible to participate in the ITT Industries annual 
          executive incentive program for performance year 2006 according to the 
          approved parameters of the plan. Standard bonus will be calculated at 
          40% of base salary. This discretionary bonus program is based on 
          company and individual performance. Approved bonus awards for 
          performance year 2006 will be payable in March 2007. 
 
     o    Eligible to participate in the ITT Industries Long Term Incentive 
          Award Program for 2006. Total target long-term incentive award of 
          $325,000 for 2006 comprised as follows: 
 
     o    One half of total award in the form of a $162,500 target award under 
          the ITT Industries 1997 Long-Term Incentive Plan (the "1997" Plan). 
          The measurement period for this award will be January 1, 2006 through 
          December 31, 2008. Payment, if any, will be made in January, 2009. The 
          ultimate value of this award will be determined based on ITT 
          Industries' Total Shareholder Return (TSR) relative performance as 
          measured against the S&P Industrials, in accordance with the terms of 
          the 1997 Plan, administrative rules and award documents. 
 
     o    One-fourth of total award, 1,527 shares ($81,250), will be in the form 
          of ITT Industries restricted stock award under the ITT Industries 2003 
          Equity Incentive Plan ("the 2003 Plan"), granted May 19, 2006. These 
          shares are subject to a three-year period of restriction, subject to 
          continued employment and the terms of the 2003 Plan. 
 
     o    One-fourth of total award, 6,165 options ($81,250), will be in the 
          form of a non-qualified stock option award under the 2003 Plan. The 
          option exercise price will be the closing price of ITT Industries 
          common shares on May 19, 2006. These options vest in one-third 
          cumulative annual installments and expire seven years from date of 
          grant, subject to continued employment and terms of the Plan. 
 

 
 
     o    Benefits Plans: Eligible for coverage under the various plans 
          comprising the ITT Industries Salaried Benefits Program upon 
          satisfaction of participation conditions. 
 
     o    Salaried Medical Plan 
     o    Salaried Dental Plan 
     o    Salaried Life Insurance Plan 
     o    Salaried Group Accident Insurance Program 
     o    Salaried Investment and Savings Plan 
     o    Salaried Short-Term Disability Plan 
     o    Salaried Long-Term Disability Insurance Plan 
     o    Salaried Retirement Plan 
     o    Life Plus Program 
     o    Long-Term Care Plan 
     o    Flexible Spending Account Plan 
     o    Vacation: Paid vacation under the ITT Industries Headquarters vacation 
          policy. 
 
As an at will employee, terms and conditions of employment are governed by 
standard ITT Industries policy. 



                                                                    Exhibit 99.1 
 
               ITT NAMES JANICE KLETTNER CHIEF ACCOUNTING OFFICER 
 
    WHITE PLAINS, N.Y., May 23 /PRNewswire-FirstCall/ -- ITT Industries, Inc. 
(NYSE: ITT) today announced the appointment of Janice Klettner to the position 
of Chief Accounting Officer of the Corporation.  In this role, Klettner is 
responsible for all accounting, internal controls and financial reporting 
policies, and external financial reports and compliance.  She reports to ITT's 
Chief Financial Officer George Minnich. 
 
    (Photo:  http://www.newscom.com/cgi-bin/prnh/20060523/NYTU032 ) 
 
    Klettner joins ITT from Avon Products, where she was Vice President, 
Corporate Controller and Vice President Enterprise Risk Management. She began 
her career at Coopers & Lybrand, LLP. She then moved to Avon where she held 
various financial positions of increasing responsibility within accounting, 
financial planning, forecasting, treasury and process redesign. 
 
    She earned a B.S. in Accounting and Computer Information Systems from 
Manhattan College and is a Certified Public Accountant. 
 
    About ITT 
 
    ITT Industries, Inc. (http://www.itt.com) supplies advanced technology 
products and services in key markets including: fluid and water management 
including water treatment; defense communication, opto-electronics, information 
technology and services; electronic interconnects and switches; and other 
specialty products. Headquartered in White Plains, NY, the company generated 
$7.4 billion in 2005 sales. In addition to the New York Stock Exchange, ITT 
Industries stock is traded on the Pacific, Paris, London and Frankfurt 
exchanges. 
 
    For free B-roll/video content about ITT Industries, please log onto 
http://www.thenewsmarket.com/ITT to preview and request video. You can receive 
broadcast-standard video quality digitally or by tape from this site. 
Registration and video are free to the media. 
 
SOURCE  ITT Industries, Inc. 
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